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March’s
Membership Meeting

The AGRA 
membership year 
is March through 
February of the 
following year.   This 
means that all 2019 
memberships expired 
February 29, 2020.    

Membership can be renewed on line at 
www.agra-phx.com, or the membership 
application can be printed off line and 
mailed with the dues check.    Of course, 
you can also complete a membership 
application and pay the dues in the 
March 8 membership.    After March 8 
you will no longer be an AGRA member 
if you have not renewed your dues.

I want to welcome Shannon Perkins 
to the AGRA Board as Secretary.    
Shannon was unanimously elected 
to this position in our February 
9 membership meeting.     She 
will complete the vacated term 
that ends February 28, 2021.

And in our January 12 membership 
meeting Kevin McSweeny (aka Pussy 
LeHoot) and Joshua Sipe (aka Claudia 
B) were re-elected for two-year terms 
as Vice President and Fund Raising 
Director respectively.  Mark Boyd was 
also re-elected for a two-year term as 
Public Relations Director.   In the same 
meeting Mark Christensen was elected 
as Trustee to complete the vacated 
term ending December 31, 2021.

Due to unforeseen issues, we 
were unable to hold our Annual 
Corporation Meeting/Banquet in 
February as initially scheduled.    It 
will now be Saturday – March 28 
– at the Holiday Inn Phoenix West 
(the host hotel for our 2020 rodeo).    
More information and request for 
RSVP will be sent out very soon.

Congratulations to our new 2020 
AGRA Royalty.    The new team is:
Mr AGRA 2020: Christopher Ray
Mr AGRA 2020 1st Runner-Up: Ryan Knop
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President’s Report 2020 AGRA Board of Directors
PRESIDENT
Ron Trusley

E-Mail:  rtrusley@cox.net
Phone:  (602) 510-9671

VICE PRESIDENT
Kevin McSweeny AKA Pussy LeHoot

E-Mail:  plehoot@yahoo.com

SECRETARY
Shannon McKenzie Perkins 

E-Mail:  agrasecretary2020@gmail.com

TREASURER
Walt Hutter

E-Mail:  waltagra@cox.net
Phone:  (602) 510-9672

TRUSTEE
Mark Christensen

E-Mail:  mrogra2010@gmail.com
Phone:  (405) 219-7075

PUBLIC RELATIONS DIRECTOR
Mark Alan Boyd

E-Mail:  mark@markalanboyd.com
Phone:  (602) 717-8685

FUNDRAISING DIRECTOR
Joshua Sipe AKA Claudia B.
E-Mail:  jjsipe17@gmail.com

Ms AGRA 2020: Shannon Perkins
Miss AGRA 2020: Celeste Powers
Miss AGRA 2020 1st Runner-Up: 
	 Christina Halliwell Starr

I am confident these individuals 
will work as a cohesive team and 
do much for AGRA throughout 
the year.   I look forward to seeing 
them compete in October for the 
respective IGRA 2021 royalty title.

Please feel free to contact me at 
anytime by phone or email if you 
have suggestions or questions.  
AGRA is OUR association and 
all members are an integral 
part of the association.

Ron Trusley
President
Phone:  (602) 510-9671
E-Mail:  rtrusley@cox.net

MISS AGRA 2020

MISS AGRA 2020 1ST RUNNER-UP

MS AGRA 2020

MR AGRA 1ST RUNNER UP & MR AGRA 2020



Rodeo Director’s Report
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“Just a reminder...  
Branding Iron Articles are due 
to mark@markalanboyd.com 
by the 25th if you’d like 

to be included!”
-Mark A. Boyd, Editor

Thanks to everyone who volunteered 
or helped in any way at our 2020 Rodeo 
in February.   I think I can say that we 
produced another successful rodeo – 
35 years of rodeo!    Although there 
were only 44 contestants, I only heard 
positive comments from everyone.

No injuries were reported, and no 
rodeo reviews were filed.    I talked to 
several contestants and asked about the 
arena condition – specifically about the 
dirt – and everyone gave only positive 
comments.    And in the Rodeo Review 
Board Meeting on Sunday evening, several 
positive comments were made by Trustees, 
Officials and Contestants about the arena 

condition.  A few of the comments were:
	 The ground was impeccable
	 The ground was excellent.
The arena condition (dirt) was probably 

the best at any rodeo on the IGRA circuit.
Some of these comments were made 

by two people who are usually the most 
critical about the dirt and arena condition.

And, I am very happy to say 
that everything on the Rodeo 
Checklist was marked good, and 
we were not assessed any fines.

We still have a few accounts receivable 
and a few accounts payable.   So I 
cannot give any final figures.   But, I 
believe we will see a good profit.

As soon as all of the financial 
matters have been settled, we will 
be able to vote on how much money 
we can give to other charitable 
organizations and to whom.

If you are interested in serving on 
the 2021 Rodeo Committee, please let 
me know.   As soon as everything from 
the 2020 rodeo is finalized, I want to 
start planning for the 2021 rodeo.

Ron Trusley
Rodeo Director
Phone:  (602) 510-9671
E-Mail:  rtrusley@cox.net

Hello Members...
Not much to 

report here, just 
a thanks to all 
those who helped 
make the 2020 
Royalty Contest a 
success. Thanks 
to Charlie’s John 

K.and Michael W. For all the endless 
support. Shout outs to Juan Chavez 
for putting together the beautiful 
f lowers for the sashing ceremony. 
He along with Claudia, Ivan and 
Josue, did a beautiful job decorating 
Charlie’s for the occasion. 

If you missed making it out that night 
you missed some great anniversary 
performances by our alumni.

30 year Hollie Woods. 
25 year  Adrienne Alexander 

and 10 year by Claudia B. 
Plus a special step down/Step up 

my Miss IGRA 2020 Nikki Starr. 
Plus stepdowns by Piper M’Shay And 
Mahlon Lovell. A great job was done 
by all. Thank you for your talents. 

Iona Double wide served as back 
stage manager, thank you. Special 
Thanks to the “celebrity” judges 
panel ( it was quite a reunion) and 
especially our auditor Ron Trusley.

Last but not least congratulations to 
the 2020 AGRA Royalty Team. All 5 
did an amazing job. I’m so honored to 
work with them. If I missed anyone I’m 
truly sorry and grateful for your help .

Til we meet again...

Pussy LeHoot
Vice President
E-Mail:  plehoot@yahoo.com

Congratulations to Andrew E., 
Winner of our Ultimate Entertainment 
Package raffle! Andrew took home a 
brand-new TCL 65-inch LED 4K Ultra 
High Definition Smart Television, a 
Nintendo Switch video game console, 
and two games, Super Smash Bros. 
Ultimate and MarioKart 8 Deluxe.

Thank you to everyone who 
bought and sold raffle tickets and 
supported the Arizona Gay Rodeo! 

Vice President’s Report


















